Norton in Bloom
AGM held Thursday 10th January 2019 at 7.30 pm in the
 Hinds Head.
Agenda

1 Apologies were received from Chris Green.
2 Minutes of 2018 AGM. Were agreed.
3 Treasurer’s Report. 
A summary of the financial situation at 1/1/19 was distributed by Jim, which showed an excess of expenditure of £580. Income was similar to the previous year but expenditure was higher, partly due to some ‘one – off’ items, such as construction of steps at the pool and creation of the ‘Brassington ‘bed, plus the hot pot supper put on to encourage more support. The sale of portfolios showed a loss due to some being unaccounted for. It was concluded by the meeting that people attending the Celebration Evening had assumed they were free.
Jim was thanked for his clear presentation, and the accounts summary is attached.
4 Secretary’s Report.
Malcolm presented his report of the year’s activities – attached.

5 Election of Officers


Chairman - Ann Holland

Vice Chairman – Chris Green

Secretary - Amy Yorke

Treasurer – Jim Blackburn

Committee – Veronica Green, Sarah Moulson, Lyn Blackburn.
All were returned unopposed.

General Meeting.
Sarah Moulson was welcomed to the meeting and introductions made.
1 Minutes of last meeting/matters arising.
The minutes were agreed and further discussion took place on the role of sponsorship. This is something that In Bloom judges look for as it is an indication of community involvement as well as helping with groups’ finances. Quite a number of businesses were connected with the village (Jeff Harrall was thought to have a list) and Sarah thought Savilles might also be a possibility. There was a need for specific areas to be identified, costs determined along with appropriate signage. Rob said that he would help put thoughts together and the subject would be returned to at the next meeting.
2 Correspondence
Malcolm read out an email from Chris Green, some of an email from Britain in Bloom and one from Heart of England about their new website. (Secy note; I should have drawn attention to the fact that the judging marking has changed. The total mark is still out of 200 but the % have changed. Horticulture is now 40% (down from 50%), Environment is now 30% (up from 25%) and community is now 30% (up from 25%) Quite a change of emphasis!)
3 Finance 
The balance was £900.
4 Review of recent projects. 
The production of Christmas cards was considered to have been a real success as well as the Christmas Fair and bat walk. Although successful in terms of attendance, the bat walk was unlikely to be repeated this year. People were encouraged to look for photo opportunities for another Christmas Card.

5 Entry into Britain Bloom.
The majority view was that the village should enter into Britain in Bloom in 2019. There was less enthusiasm for Heart of England, although the judge has said it could be very low key and at a time of our choice, so it would not cause extra work.


Seminars.  Ann M and Sally said they would go to the seminar that Britain in Bloom is holding in Manchester on 8th February. Amy will book the tickets and claim the fee back via Jim.
Areas of responsibility. Chris had indicated that he would be willing to compile the portfolio again. Photographs are needed of work being done etc. and Malcolm would set up a 2019 ‘Dropbox’ in which people can deposit photos for use in the portfolio and press items. Ann did point out that the portfolio does not need to be as elaborate as has been done recently.

As Chris did not wish to continue with the newsletter Malcolm said he would look after that.

The watering rota for the year needs to be revised and the 2018 one was given to Amy. Veronica has a map showing the beds.
6 Winter work, other jobs to be done.
The Jubilee bed shrubs need cutting back, There are some broken bands on barrels – Malcolm has assorted spares – to be dealt with when emptying them and Lyn has taken on the revamping of the Mary Keay bed. Partons Pool needs an annual tidy up and hopefully Jeff Rutter will arrange this. The parish council are to provide stone to build a new bed at the entrance to the village on Bearstone Road. One Tawny Owl box remains to be fixed at - Forge Farm, useful for the environmental aspect of judging, and Jeff Rutter will be contacting Ann about putting it up.
7 Planting scheme 2019

Ideas were put forward but the theme for the year will need to be decided at the next meeting and the colour scheme formulated accordingly.
8 Events

Suggestions/plans for events in 2019
were put forward which included a scarecrow trail, a doorstep dressing challenge, Open gardens, an autumn pumpkin trail and a wooden horse racing evening at the village hall. Regarding the latter, it was wondered if one of the two horse racing professionals in the village might help on the night. Malcolm said he would make racehorses for the event. A quiz night at the pub was also a possibility. Rob would discuss with Steve.
These events to be firmed up as appropriate at the next meeting.
9 Dates of meetings for 2019
The next meeting only was arranged and because of a clash of dates it would be held exceptionally at the home of Sara Moulson, Betton Hall Farm, on Wednesday 13th February at 7.30pm.
10 AOB
The extent to which the school would look after their frontage was unclear, but perhaps Chris could clarify the situation.
